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Save the date! (visit club website homepage for the full calendar) 

Bungendore Park Tennis News 
…so many good reasons for you to spring back into tennis… 

Club upgrade 
Have you seen the new entry gate 
handle? – big thanks Andy Burbidge!  
Court 1 now has new fencing and a 
wheelchair accessible gate. Further 
fencing has been installed to the left 
of the clubhouse – the old double 
gates from Court 1 freshly painted 
black now provide construction and 
emergency vehicular access to the 
facility - very handy for when we 
build our new clubhouse (Club 
Upgrade – Stage 2). Big thanks to our 
club volunteers preparing for the new 
fencing, moving the pergola and 
removing the old brick BBQ to make 
way for the new Hot Shots court!  

Out with winter comp, in with spring! 
The winter comp is over and while teams weren’t playing for 
sheep stations, the team Sheep Stations narrowly beat the rest of 

the field. But we all think the real winners were those who 
showcased their beanie or head band to add fun and much 
needed warmth to the chilliest comp in the calendar. Congrats 
to Geraldine for her winning hand-made headband! The 2020 
Spring comp got under way on Tuesday, 25 August with twelve 
teams vying for top spot! A warm welcome to all new members 
joining us for some spring comp fun: Danny, Alex, Chareen, 
Nicole, Craig, Vera, Dan, Simone, Olivia, Sharna ®, Helen ®, 
Tony ®, Cody ®, Gavin ® and young Leo!  (® = Reserve) 

Next Fast4 Comp 
Term 4 

Holiday tennis camp 
28 Sept – 2 Oct 

Contact Dave for  all 
your school holiday 
tennis options  

m:0424295634 

2020 Palerang cup 
November - TBA  

Depending on 
restrictions on inter- 
club activities. 

Starts in October. 
Two person teams. 
Contact Dave to 
book in: 
m:0424295634 

  

Big thanks also to life member Eric 
Martin and firm EMA for the pro -
bono work to update the plans for the 
4th court, Hot Shots court & practice 
wall (Club Upgrade –Stage 1) 
Updating the plans was necessary 
because of the soil analysis results and 
the redrawn Mick Sherd Oval 
boundary to make way for the new 
high school. We’ve sought assistance 
with the additional costs to resituate 
the 4th court through our local 
member, John Barilaro MP. 

Policy/risk update: Visit the club website play.tennis.com.au/bungendoreparktennisclub - scroll down to 
Our policies & risks to see new club policies on Protecting members of the club, community and children and Privacy and 
to access the club’s new register outlining our risks and what we’re doing about them. 


